
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our value is ‘Respect’ 
 

“Do to others as you would 
have them do to you.” 

Luke 6:31 

 
 
 

 

 
20 December 

2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
It has been wonderfully festive in school over the past couple of weeks with all children participating in various 
Christmas activities and events.  

The Nativity performances last week were just beautiful and I was so proud of all the children who took part – they 
obviously enjoyed performing it.  Thank you to Mrs Thurlow, Mrs Clarke and all the staff for working so hard to make 
it such a wonderful show; ‘easy-peasy Nativity squeezy’!  

On Monday this week it was lovely to welcome people into the church for our KS2 Carol Service – an event I always 
look forward to.  I was so proud of all the children as they sang so beautifully and clearly.  Many people who 
attended have let me know how amazed they were by the quality of the singing and how well the children did who 
had readings. Thank you to all the staff involved for ensuring the service was a success and also for organising the 
many batches of delicious mince pies to share after the service.  

Also, this week Nursery families were invited into school for Christmas crafts and a sing-a-long with their children.  
Mrs Carter and said it was so lovely to see everyone come together – thank you to everyone who came to make it 
such a super afternoon.  

 
Fundraising Totals 
Once again, the generosity of families at Twyford School has helped support fundraising for various charities – thank 
you to everyone who has contributed.  £74.96 was raised for Save the Children with our Christmas Jumper Day.  We 
have also raised £210 this term for our selected school charity, Akwaaba Volunteers.  We are well on track to reach 
our target of £750 by the end of the year and have some events planned over the coming term to help us get there.  

 
Christmas Colour Hamper Raffle 
At the end of the carol service, we drew the winning tickets for the Christmas Colour Hamper Raffle.  The hampers 
were bursting with lots of lovely items thanks to all the donations we had.  The lucky winners have now all collected 
their hampers and are thrilled with their prizes.  Many thanks to everyone who donated items for the hampers and 

purchased raffle tickets.  
 
 
Staffing Update 
I would like to thank Mrs Lee for her hard work and support in Nursery and Reception over this past year and wish 
her all the best in the future. Also, many thanks to Mrs Oakes who taught Reception alongside Mrs Butcher, covering 
Mrs Rumble’s maternity leave.  After Christmas we welcome Mrs Rumble back to Early Years, both she and Mrs 
Butcher will be teaching our Reception class. Mrs Oakes will continue to support all the children across Early Years.  
 

This week we have also said goodbye to Mrs Kerr, our SENDCo.  Mrs Kerr has worked with us for the past five years 
helping support our children and families.  I am sure you will join with me in wishing her all the best as she takes on a 
larger role in another school.  We will begin the recruitment process for a new SENDCo when we return to school in 



January. In the meantime, myself and Mrs Rumble will be working together to ensure that the support for our SEND 
children continues.  
 
 
Volunteers 
I would like to say a big thank you to the parents who gave up some of their time to help over the past couple of 
weeks by either wrapping presents, sourcing items for the Christmas parties or helping set up and serve the 
Christmas lunch.  Your support was very much appreciated. 

There are many ways you can get involved in school by volunteering.  If this is something you would like to know 
more about, please either talk to me in person or contact the school office.   
 
Finally, I would like to wish you all a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year on behalf of all our staff.  I hope you 
all enjoy your time together and we look forward to welcoming you all back to school on Tuesday 7th January. 
 
 
Judith Bloomfield 
Headteacher 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 2024/2025 

Autumn 2 Term 2024 Monday 4th November 2024 Friday 20th December 2024 

Spring 1 Term 2025 Tuesday 7th January 2025 Friday 14th February 2025 

Spring 2 Term 2025 Monday 24th February 2025 Friday 4th April 2025 

Summer 1 Term 2025 Tuesday 22nd April 2025 Friday 23rd May 2025 

Summer 2 Term 2025 Tuesday 3rd June 2025 Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

TERM DATES 2025/2026 

Autumn 1 Term 2025 4th September 2025 24th October 2025 

Autumn 2 Term 2025 4th November 2025 19th December 2025 

Spring 1 Term 2026 6th January 2026 13th February 2026 

Spring 2 Term 2026 23rd February 2026 27th March 2026 

Summer 1 Term 2026 13th April 2026 22nd May 2026 

Summer 2 Term 2026 2nd June 2026 21st July 2026 

We Learn Together; Grow Together; Achieve Together knowing that Jesus said: 

“I am the vine; you are the branches. If you remain in me and I in you, you will bear much fruit."  
John 15:5 



 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday 20th December 2024  School closes for Christmas break 

Monday 6th January 2025  INSET Day 

Tuesday 7th January 2025  School re-opens after Christmas break 

Friday 17th January 2025 NEW Baby and Toddler group restarts 

Thursday 29th January 2025 NEW Year 3 & 4 Visit to The Living Rainforest 

Friday 14th February 2025  School breaks up for half term 

Monday 24th February 2025  School re-opens after half term 

Monday 17th March 2025 NEW 
Year 5 & 6 Visit to Bletchley Park, Home of the 
Code-breakers 

Friday 4th April 2025  School breaks up for Easter 

Tuesday 22nd April 2025  School re-open after Easter 

Thursday 24th April 2025 NEW Class Photographs 

Monday 5th May 2025  May Bank Holiday – School closed 

Friday 23rd May 2025  School breaks up for half term 

Monday 2nd June 2025  INSET Day 

Tuesday 3rd June 2025  School re-opens after half term 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025  School breaks up for summer 

Wednesday 23rd July 2025  INSET Day 

Wednesday 3rd September 2025 NEW INSET Day 

Thursday 4th September 2025 NEW School re-opens after summer break 

Tuesday 21st October  NEW Individual photographs 

Friday 24th October 2025 NEW School breaks up for half term 

Monday 3rd November 2025 NEW INSET Day 

Tuesday 4th November 2025 NEW School re-opens after half term 

Friday 19th December 2025 NEW School breaks up for Christmas holiday 

Monday 5th January 2026 NEW INSET Day 

Tuesday 6th January 2026 NEW School re-opens after Christmas break 

Friday 13th February 2026 NEW School breaks up for half term 

Monday 23rd February 2026 NEW School re-opens after half term 

Friday 27th March 2026 NEW School breaks up for Easter holiday 

Monday 13th April 2026 NEW School re-opens after Easter break 

Monday 1st June 2026 NEW INSET Day 

Friday 22nd May 2026 NEW School breaks up for half term 

Tuesday 2nd June 2026 NEW School re-opens after half term 

Wednesday 22nd July 2026 NEW INSET Day 
 

 

 

NXT LEVEL COACHING 

WRAP AROUND CARE 

Twyford 
C of E 
School 

 

School 

Diary 

 

20 

December 

2024 



To book: https://www.nxtlevelcoaching.co.uk/book-online/twyfordcofprimary 

Contact: info@nxtlevelcoaching.co.uk  Text: 07703 187543 

Please book wrap-around care or club places by midday 

BREAKFAST CLUB DROP & GO AFTER-SCHOOL CLUB 

7.50am – 8.40am 8.30am – 8.40am 3.15pm – 4.15pm 4.15pm – 5.30pm 

£4.00 £1.00 £5.00 £4.00 

Book online No need to pre-book Book online Book online 

Breakfast served until 8.20am Payable in cash on the day 

Activities including art, craft, 

sports, games, Lego and 

construction 

Activities including art, craft, 

sports, games, Lego and 

construction 

Light snack served for additional 

75p 

The booking cut-off time for same day wraparound care services is 12:00 PM. 

We understand that emergencies can arise, and to accommodate such situations, we have designated a process for late bookings.  In the 

case of an emergency, please contact the school office directly to make a late booking.  Your child will be added to the day’s register and an 

invoice for payment will be sent directly to you.  However, we kindly request that this option is only used in genuine emergency situations 

and not as a regular occurrence 
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